




President's 2025 annual Board meeting message

4th year without an election for HOA Board seats. Arbor Lakes has been relying on 
appointing Directors, often at the last moment or during the year.

Explained the importance of maintaining a 7 member Board. Also noted that AL can 
operate with a minimum Board of 3 members. They would be a President, 
VP/Treasurer and Secretary. It would be difficult to operate with 3-member Board. 
AL could be in the position of a receivership in the future. Maintenance decisions 
could be delayed and have higher costs, possible higher assessment fees and lower 
home values.

Talked about what content is on AL website and its many benefits. Also told 
membership about new Florida legislation HB-1023 pertaining to a HOA to have 
their own website on 1/1/2026 and what content requirements are needed.

Talked about 3 major goals after becoming President. They are transparency, 
fiduciary responsibility and sense of community. What the Board was looking at as 
maintenance and refreshing projects in 2025.

Thanked many residents for helping himself and Board in 2024. They are Rodney 
Chisholm, Dan Cerney, outgoing Directors Linda Albrecht and Stephine Dunham for 
their service. A gigantic thank you to all of AL volunteers, they are backbone of 
Arbor Lakes. Also thanked Team Sunshine. Karrie Groff, Katie Chisholm and their 
support crew.

Closed with quote: "Remember we don't know what our future holds, but our 
decisions throughout the year can determine if they will be joyful or difficult"



 

Vice President/ Treasurer annual meeting message 

 

Finance and Treasury review: 

 Reserve cash balance increased by $156,692 

Operating cash balance decreased by $6,724 

Total cash balance increased by $149,968 

Assessment income increased by $60,290 

Interest income increased by$18,371 

Other income increase $5,090 Total income increase of $83,751 

Expenses net Reserves increased by $27,475 (4%) 

Reserve expenses increased by $173,614 

2024 Budget - $877,760  Actual Budget $977,468 

 

 








































